PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

FRIDAY 2nd 
AUGUST 2013 2pm

Present:   

Keith Boothman (Chairperson), Christine Boothman, Susan Elwood, Elaine Hartshorne, Sandra Finney, Brian Todd, Margaret Baines (Practice Manager), June Barrett

Guest Speaker:

Jeanette Pearson, Commissioning Support Group

Apologies:
Frank Havard
Minutes of the last meeting were read and agreed as a correct record.

Margaret began by telling the group that she had received a letter of resignation from Margaret Cruden.

There were no comments in the suggestion box.

Elaine asked Margaret when Dr Almond would be back.  This will be sometime at the end of October, beginning of November.  Margaret went on to explain that an advert had been placed for a salaried GP, but as yet we had not had any applications.

Christine asked if she could leave some leaflets for the Macular Society.  It gives an overview of what they do and the support that patients can get.

Brian commented that the PPG folder was empty and should be utilised.  He was told that it is for a newsletter that had been discussed but nothing further had been done.  Keith asked for articles and for any ideas.

Brian went on to say that perhaps there could be more information for people to get support on various topics i.e a Social Worker based in the practice perhaps, Public Health information and what they deal with etc. It all comes down to funding and at the moment with so much change going on there are no extra funds available.

Jeannette Pearson began her talk on a pilot scheme that had been rolled out to 4 surgeries whereby virtual wards are set up to help keep patients with chronic conditions in their own homes.  GPs refer the patients into the scheme and to begin with there will be 10 to 12 patients who may be involved for a long time or on a shorter basis on a rollover.  Each surgery will stand alone and have a patient representative.  Keith volunteered to be ours.

The patient would be contacted by letter to invite them to take part and Brian stated that he thought the practice should be the ones to send out the letter and not the Commissioning Group.  Also the letter should be in a bigger font for those with visual impairment.  At the same time Brian mentioned that perhaps housing could be assessed.

Keith thanked Jeanette for speaking to the group.

Any other business:
Brian remarked about the Shingles Vaccination programme that is only for patients up to the age of 80 years.  What about the older ones?  

Discussions went on regarding the many options that patients have for urgent treatment, ie NHS 111, Urgent Care Centre, A&E, Primary Care Centre etc.  Perhaps a campaign could be started to make patients aware of exactly where to access the treatment they require.  Elaine pointed out that it is the lack of education that is causing the services to be abused.

Brian finished the meeting by saying the waiting room is rather shabby.  There should be leaflets available to take and posters put up.  He was told that there are leaflets in the front foyer and in the corridor.

Next Meeting arranged for Thursday 5th September at 2pm 

